August 17, 1944 Hone Fiorello H. LaGuardia, Mayor of the City of New York, New York, New York My dear Mayor LaGuardia: It was a great pleasure to talk to you yesterday on the subject of disposal of surplus property. I am sure with our united efforts, that we can effect proper legislation and also proper management of the subject by the officials in charge. I want also to thank you for your kindness and courtesy and for the kindness and courtesy of Commissioner Pleydell. I might also mention that Mr. Kuhn, who was assigned to drive my car, was exceedingly courteous and thoughtful, and even went to the trouble of returning to the airport to see if he could take me to a train, when it began to storm after he had left me. Sincerely yours, H. M. Kilgore HH/wes